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Harmon Releases Audit of Monroe County Fiscal Court 

FRANKFORT, Ky. – State Auditor Mike Harmon has released the audit of the financial statement 
of the Monroe County Fiscal Court for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2017. State law requires 
annual audits of county fiscal courts. 
 
Auditing standards require the auditor’s letter to communicate whether the financial statement 
presents fairly the receipts, disbursements, and changes in fund balances of the Monroe County 
Fiscal Court in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of 
America. The fiscal court’s financial statement did not follow this format. However, the fiscal 
court’s financial statement is fairly presented in conformity with the regulatory basis of 
accounting, which is an acceptable reporting methodology. This reporting methodology is 
followed for 115 of 120 fiscal court audits in Kentucky. 

As part of the audit process, the auditor must comment on noncompliance with laws, regulations, 
contracts, and grants. The auditor must also comment on material weaknesses involving internal 
control over financial operations and reporting. 

The audit contains the following comment: 
 
The Monroe County Jail Commissary lacked adequate segregation of duties over all 
accounting functions: This is a repeat finding and was included in the prior year audit report as 
Finding 2016-001.  A lack of segregation of duties existed over all jail commissary accounting 
functions.  These control deficiencies were present because during July 2016, the bookkeeper 
received the mail, prepared and deposited all receipts, prepared and signed disbursements, and 
performed the monthly bank reconciliations with little or no oversight. For August and September 
2016, the jailer and the chief deputy made bank deposits and paid invoices.    
 
According to the county, this condition was the result of a limited budget which restricted the 
number of employees the county could hire and delegate duties to.  In addition, the bookkeeper 
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resigned on July 31, 2016, after it was announced the Monroe County Correctional Center would 
be closing on August 31, 2016.   The lack of oversight could have resulted in misappropriation of 
assets and inaccurate reporting.  Adequate segregation of duties would have prevented the same 
person from having a significant role in the receiving process, recording, and reporting of receipts 
and disbursements.  In addition, a proper segregation of duties protects employees in the normal 
course of performing their daily duties. 
 
The jailer should have separated the duties in preparing and depositing receipts, recording 
transactions, preparing and signing disbursements, and reconciling the bank account.  If the duties 
could not have been segregated due to a limited number of staff or budget, strong oversight should 
have been provided over the employee responsible for the duties, with documentation of the 
oversight performed.  
 
County’s Judge/Executive’s response: Jail closed in Aug 2016. 
 
The audit report can be found on the auditor’s website. 
 

### 
 
The Auditor of Public Accounts ensures that public resources are protected, accurately valued, 
properly accounted for, and effectively employed to raise the quality of life of Kentuckians. 
 
Call 1-800-KY-ALERT or visit our website to report suspected waste and abuse. 
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